

Chris Roberts Mayor

Shari Winstead Deputy Mayor

Will Hall

Doris McConnell

Keith A. McGlashan

Jesse Salomon

Keith Scully

September 23, 2016

Clarence E. Anthony National League of Cities 660 North Capitol Street NW, Suite 450 Washington, DC 20001

Dear Mr. Anthony:

The Shoreline (Washington) City Council on September 19, 2016, adopted Resolution No. 395 Prohibiting Non-Essential City-Related Travel to the State of North Carolina (enclosed). The City's travel ban is in response to the recently passed North Carolina law (commonly referred to as "HB2") that revokes local civil rights protections for Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgendered, and Queer (LGBTQ) people across the state and requires transgender people to use the restrooms of the gender on their birth certificate in government buildings.

By adopting Resolution No. 395, the Shoreline City Council confirmed that HB2 is inconsistent with the work and values of the City of Shoreline to promote equity and inclusion and to advance social justice for the citizens of Shoreline. And, to the extent possible, the Council believes the use of discretionary public taxpayer dollars should reflect the values of the people of the City of Shoreline and should not be used to support economies that sustain and enact discriminatory laws and policies.

Therefore, the Council and other City staff will not be attending the National League of Cities 2017 City Summit in its currently planned location in Charlotte, North Carolina. However, because the NLC's annual City Summit conferences are an invaluable gathering of local government professionals and knowledge, the City of Shoreline urges the NLC to find an alternative location for the conference that supports the principles of social justice, equity, and inclusion for all citizens and visitors.

Sincerely,

Christopher Roberts

Mayor

cc:

City Councilmembers

RESOLUTION NO. 395

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SHORELINE, WASHINGTON PROHIBITING NON-ESSENTIAL CITY-RELATED TRAVEL TO THE STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA

WHEREAS, the North Carolina State Legislature adopted and North Carolina Governor Pat McCrory signed into law North Carolina House Bill 2 (H.B.2), which revokes civil rights protections for Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgendered and Queer (LGBTQ) people; and

WHEREAS, North Carolina's H.B.2 overturns an impending City of Charlotte, North Carolina ordinance allowing transgendered people to use the restroom that aligns with their gender identity; and

WHEREAS, North Carolina's H.B.2 invalidates Charlotte's entire anti-discrimination law and prevents all North Carolina cities and counties from enacting any law that protects LQBTQ citizens from discrimination; and

WHEREAS, North Carolina's H.B.2 is inconsistent with the work and values of the City of Shoreline to promote equity and inclusion and to advance social justice for the citizens of Shoreline; and

WHEREAS, the use of discretionary public taxpayer dollars should, to the extent possible, reflect the values of the people of the City of Shoreline and should not be used to support the economies of businesses and governments that support and enact discriminatory laws and policies; and

WHEREAS, the City of Shoreline is a member of the National League of Cities, which has chosen to continue to hold its 2017 national conference in Charlotte, North Carolina, and the Shoreline City Council feels strongly that it cannot in good conscience expend public monies for travel to North Carolina due to the passage of H.B.2; and

WHEREAS, the City of Shoreline applauds the City of Charlotte, North Carolina for taking steps to protect LGBTQ rights; and

WHEREAS, the City of Shoreline will stand with those who are fighting for equity in North Carolina and elsewhere across the country;

NOW, THEREFORE, THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SHORELINE, HEREBY RESOLVES:



ADOPTED BY THE CITY COUNCIL ON SEPTEMBER 19, 2016.

Mayor Christopher Roberts

ATTEST:

essica Simulcik Smith



Chris Roberts Mayor

Shari Winstead Deputy Mayor

Will Hall

Doris McConnell

Keith A. McGlashan

Jesse Salomon

Keith Scully

September 23, 2016

Deanna Dawson Sound Cities Association 6300 Southcenter Blvd. Suite 206 Tukwila, WA 98188

Dear Ms. Dawson:

The Shoreline City Council on September 19, 2016, adopted Resolution No. 395 Prohibiting Non-Essential City-Related Travel to the State of North Carolina (enclosed). The City's travel ban is in response to the recently passed North Carolina law (commonly referred to as "HB2") that revokes local civil rights protections for Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgendered, and Queer (LGBTQ) people across the state and requires transgender people to use the restrooms of the gender on their birth certificate in government buildings.

By adopting Resolution No. 395, the Shoreline City Council confirmed that HB2 is inconsistent with the work and values of the City of Shoreline to promote equity and inclusion and to advance social justice for the citizens of Shoreline. And, to the extent possible, the Council believes the use of discretionary public taxpayer dollars should reflect the values of the people of the City of Shoreline and should not be used to support economies that sustain and enact discriminatory laws and policies.

The Council hopes that you, your staff, and colleagues will support this effort and urge other members of the Sound Cities Association to adopt measures similar to Shoreline's Resolution No. 395.

Sincerely,

Christopher Roberts

Mayor

cc:

City Councilmembers

RESOLUTION NO. 395

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SHORELINE, WASHINGTON PROHIBITING NON-ESSENTIAL CITY-RELATED TRAVEL TO THE STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA

WHEREAS, the North Carolina State Legislature adopted and North Carolina Governor Pat McCrory signed into law North Carolina House Bill 2 (H.B.2), which revokes civil rights protections for Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgendered and Queer (LGBTQ) people; and

WHEREAS, North Carolina's H.B.2 overturns an impending City of Charlotte, North Carolina ordinance allowing transgendered people to use the restroom that aligns with their gender identity; and

WHEREAS, North Carolina's H.B.2 invalidates Charlotte's entire anti-discrimination law and prevents all North Carolina cities and counties from enacting any law that protects LQBTQ citizens from discrimination; and

WHEREAS, North Carolina's H.B.2 is inconsistent with the work and values of the City of Shoreline to promote equity and inclusion and to advance social justice for the citizens of Shoreline; and

WHEREAS, the use of discretionary public taxpayer dollars should, to the extent possible, reflect the values of the people of the City of Shoreline and should not be used to support the economies of businesses and governments that support and enact discriminatory laws and policies; and

WHEREAS, the City of Shoreline is a member of the National League of Cities, which has chosen to continue to hold its 2017 national conference in Charlotte, North Carolina, and the Shoreline City Council feels strongly that it cannot in good conscience expend public monies for travel to North Carolina due to the passage of H.B.2; and

WHEREAS, the City of Shoreline applauds the City of Charlotte, North Carolina for taking steps to protect LGBTQ rights; and

WHEREAS, the City of Shoreline will stand with those who are fighting for equity in North Carolina and elsewhere across the country;

NOW, THEREFORE, THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SHORELINE, HEREBY RESOLVES:



ADOPTED BY THE CITY COUNCIL ON SEPTEMBER 19, 2016.

Mayor Christopher Roberts

ATTEST:

essica Simulcik Smith



Chris Roberts Mayor

Shari Winstead Deputy Mayor

Will Hall

Doris McConnell

Keith A. McGlashan

Jesse Salomon

Keith Scully

September 23, 2016

Peter King Association of Washington Cities 1076 Franklin Street SE Olympia, WA 98501-1346

Dear Mr. King:

The Shoreline City Council on September 19, 2016, adopted Resolution No. 395 Prohibiting Non-Essential City-Related Travel to the State of North Carolina (enclosed). The City's travel ban is in response to the recently passed North Carolina law (commonly referred to as "HB2") that revokes local civil rights protections for Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgendered, and Queer (LGBTQ) people across the state and requires transgender people to use the restrooms of the gender on their birth certificate in government buildings.

By adopting Resolution No. 395, the Shoreline City Council confirmed that HB2 is inconsistent with the work and values of the City of Shoreline to promote equity and inclusion and to advance social justice for the citizens of Shoreline. And, to the extent possible, the Council believes the use of discretionary public taxpayer dollars should reflect the values of the people of the City of Shoreline and should not be used to support economies that sustain and enact discriminatory laws and policies.

The Council hopes that you, your staff, and colleagues will support this effort and urge other members of the Association of Washington Cities to adopt measures similar to Shoreline's Resolution No. 395.

Sincerely,

Christoher Roberts

Mayor

cc:

City Councilmembers

RESOLUTION NO. 395

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SHORELINE, WASHINGTON PROHIBITING NON-ESSENTIAL CITY-RELATED TRAVEL TO THE STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA

WHEREAS, the North Carolina State Legislature adopted and North Carolina Governor Pat McCrory signed into law North Carolina House Bill 2 (H.B.2), which revokes civil rights protections for Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgendered and Queer (LGBTQ) people; and

WHEREAS, North Carolina's H.B.2 overturns an impending City of Charlotte, North Carolina ordinance allowing transgendered people to use the restroom that aligns with their gender identity; and

WHEREAS, North Carolina's H.B.2 invalidates Charlotte's entire anti-discrimination law and prevents all North Carolina cities and counties from enacting any law that protects LOBTQ citizens from discrimination; and

WHEREAS, North Carolina's H.B.2 is inconsistent with the work and values of the City of Shoreline to promote equity and inclusion and to advance social justice for the citizens of Shoreline; and

WHEREAS, the use of discretionary public taxpayer dollars should, to the extent possible, reflect the values of the people of the City of Shoreline and should not be used to support the economies of businesses and governments that support and enact discriminatory laws and policies; and

WHEREAS, the City of Shoreline is a member of the National League of Cities, which has chosen to continue to hold its 2017 national conference in Charlotte, North Carolina, and the Shoreline City Council feels strongly that it cannot in good conscience expend public monies for travel to North Carolina due to the passage of H.B.2; and

WHEREAS, the City of Shoreline applauds the City of Charlotte, North Carolina for taking steps to protect LGBTQ rights; and

WHEREAS, the City of Shoreline will stand with those who are fighting for equity in North Carolina and elsewhere across the country;

NOW, THEREFORE, THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SHORELINE, HEREBY RESOLVES:



ADOPTED BY THE CITY COUNCIL ON SEPTEMBER 19, 2016.

Mayor Christopher Roberts

TTEST:

essica Simulcik Smith



Chris Roberts Mayor

Shari Winstead Deputy Mayor

Will Hall

Doris McConnell

Keith A. McGlashan

Jesse Salomon

Keith Scully

September 23, 2016

Lieutenant Governor Dan Forest 310 N. Blount Street Raleigh, NC 27601

Lieutenant Governor Dan Forest:

The Shoreline (Washington) City Council on September 19, 2016, adopted Resolution No. 395 Prohibiting Non-Essential City-Related Travel to the State of North Carolina (enclosed). The City's travel ban is in response to the recently passed North Carolina law (commonly referred to as "HB2") that revokes local civil rights protections for Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgendered, and Queer (LGBTQ) people across the state and requires transgender people to use the restrooms of the gender on their birth certificate in government buildings.

By adopting Resolution No. 395, the Shoreline City Council confirmed that HB2 is inconsistent with the work and values of the City of Shoreline to promote equity and inclusion and to advance social justice for the citizens of Shoreline. And, to the extent possible, the Council believes the use of discretionary public taxpayer dollars should reflect the values of the people of the City of Shoreline and should not be used to support economies that support and enact discriminatory laws and policies.

The Shoreline City Council urges the State of North Carolina, including the Governor's Office and Legislature, to act quickly to revoke HB2 and promote the principles of social justice, equity, and inclusion for all its citizens and visitors.

Sincerely,

Christopher Roberts

Mayor

cc:

City Councilmembers

RESOLUTION NO. 395

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SHORELINE, WASHINGTON PROHIBITING NON-ESSENTIAL CITY-RELATED TRAVEL TO THE STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA

WHEREAS, the North Carolina State Legislature adopted and North Carolina Governor Pat McCrory signed into law North Carolina House Bill 2 (H.B.2), which revokes civil rights protections for Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgendered and Queer (LGBTQ) people; and

WHEREAS, North Carolina's H.B.2 overturns an impending City of Charlotte, North Carolina ordinance allowing transgendered people to use the restroom that aligns with their gender identity; and

WHEREAS, North Carolina's H.B.2 invalidates Charlotte's entire anti-discrimination law and prevents all North Carolina cities and counties from enacting any law that protects LOBTQ citizens from discrimination; and

WHEREAS, North Carolina's H.B.2 is inconsistent with the work and values of the City of Shoreline to promote equity and inclusion and to advance social justice for the citizens of Shoreline; and

WHEREAS, the use of discretionary public taxpayer dollars should, to the extent possible, reflect the values of the people of the City of Shoreline and should not be used to support the economies of businesses and governments that support and enact discriminatory laws and policies; and

WHEREAS, the City of Shoreline is a member of the National League of Cities, which has chosen to continue to hold its 2017 national conference in Charlotte, North Carolina, and the Shoreline City Council feels strongly that it cannot in good conscience expend public monies for travel to North Carolina due to the passage of H.B.2; and

WHEREAS, the City of Shoreline applauds the City of Charlotte, North Carolina for taking steps to protect LGBTQ rights; and

WHEREAS, the City of Shoreline will stand with those who are fighting for equity in North Carolina and elsewhere across the country;

NOW, THEREFORE, THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SHORELINE, HEREBY RESOLVES:



ADOPTED BY THE CITY COUNCIL ON SEPTEMBER 19, 2016.

Mayor Christopher Roberts

ATTEST:

ssica Simulcik Smith



Chris Roberts Mayor

Shari Winstead Deputy Mayor

Will Hall

Doris McConnell

Keith A. McGlashan

Jesse Salomon

Keith Scully

September 23, 2016

Speaker of the House Tim Moore North Carolina House of Representatives 16 W. Jones Street, Room 2304 Raleigh, NC 27601-1096

Speaker Tim Moore:

The Shoreline (Washington) City Council on September 19, 2016, adopted Resolution No. 395 Prohibiting Non-Essential City-Related Travel to the State of North Carolina (enclosed). The City's travel ban is in response to the recently passed North Carolina law (commonly referred to as "HB2") that revokes local civil rights protections for Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgendered, and Queer (LGBTQ) people across the state and requires transgender people to use the restrooms of the gender on their birth certificate in government buildings.

By adopting Resolution No. 395, the Shoreline City Council confirmed that HB2 is inconsistent with the work and values of the City of Shoreline to promote equity and inclusion and to advance social justice for the citizens of Shoreline. And, to the extent possible, the Council believes the use of discretionary public taxpayer dollars should reflect the values of the people of the City of Shoreline and should not be used to support economies that sustain and enact discriminatory laws and policies.

The Shoreline City Council urges the State of North Carolina, including the Governor's Office and Legislature, to act quickly to revoke HB2 and promote the principles of social justice, equity, and inclusion for all its citizens and visitors.

Sincerely,

Christopher Roberts

Mayor

cc:

City Councilmembers

RESOLUTION NO. 395

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SHORELINE, WASHINGTON PROHIBITING NON-ESSENTIAL CITY-RELATED TRAVEL TO THE STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA

WHEREAS, the North Carolina State Legislature adopted and North Carolina Governor Pat McCrory signed into law North Carolina House Bill 2 (H.B.2), which revokes civil rights protections for Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgendered and Queer (LGBTQ) people; and

WHEREAS, North Carolina's H.B.2 overturns an impending City of Charlotte, North Carolina ordinance allowing transgendered people to use the restroom that aligns with their gender identity; and

WHEREAS, North Carolina's H.B.2 invalidates Charlotte's entire anti-discrimination law and prevents all North Carolina cities and counties from enacting any law that protects LQBTQ citizens from discrimination; and

WHEREAS, North Carolina's H.B.2 is inconsistent with the work and values of the City of Shoreline to promote equity and inclusion and to advance social justice for the citizens of Shoreline; and

WHEREAS, the use of discretionary public taxpayer dollars should, to the extent possible, reflect the values of the people of the City of Shoreline and should not be used to support the economies of businesses and governments that support and enact discriminatory laws and policies; and

WHEREAS, the City of Shoreline is a member of the National League of Cities, which has chosen to continue to hold its 2017 national conference in Charlotte, North Carolina, and the Shoreline City Council feels strongly that it cannot in good conscience expend public monies for travel to North Carolina due to the passage of H.B.2; and

WHEREAS, the City of Shoreline applauds the City of Charlotte, North Carolina for taking steps to protect LGBTQ rights; and

WHEREAS, the City of Shoreline will stand with those who are fighting for equity in North Carolina and elsewhere across the country;

NOW, THEREFORE, THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SHORELINE, HEREBY RESOLVES:



ADOPTED BY THE CITY COUNCIL ON SEPTEMBER 19, 2016.

Mayor Christopher Roberts

ATTEST:

lessica Simulcik Smith



Chris Roberts Mayor

Shari Winstead Deputy Mayor

Will Hall

Doris McConnell

Keith A. McGlashan

Jesse Salomon

Keith Scully

September 23, 2016

Governor Pat McCrory North Carolina Office of the Governor 20301 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-0301

Governor McCrory:

The Shoreline (Washington) City Council on September 19, 2016, adopted Resolution No. 395 Prohibiting Non-Essential City-Related Travel to the State of North Carolina (enclosed). The City's travel ban is in response to the recently passed North Carolina law (commonly referred to as "HB2") that revokes local civil rights protections for Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgendered, and Queer (LGBTQ) people across the state and requires transgender people to use the restrooms of the gender on their birth certificate in government buildings.

By adopting Resolution No. 395, the Shoreline City Council confirmed that HB2 is inconsistent with the work and values of the City of Shoreline to promote equity and inclusion and to advance social justice for the citizens of Shoreline. And, to the extent possible, the Council believes the use of discretionary public taxpayer dollars should reflect the values of the people of the City of Shoreline and should not be used to support economies that sustain and enact discriminatory laws and policies.

The Shoreline City Council urges the State of North Carolina, including the Governor's Office and Legislature, to act quickly to revoke HB2 and promote the principles of social justice, equity, and inclusion for all its citizens and visitors.

Sincerely,

Christopher Roberts

Mayor

cc: City Councilmembers



RESOLUTION NO. 395

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SHORELINE, WASHINGTON PROHIBITING NON-ESSENTIAL CITY-RELATED TRAVEL TO THE STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA

WHEREAS, the North Carolina State Legislature adopted and North Carolina Governor Pat McCrory signed into law North Carolina House Bill 2 (H.B.2), which revokes civil rights protections for Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgendered and Queer (LGBTQ) people; and

WHEREAS, North Carolina's H.B.2 overturns an impending City of Charlotte, North Carolina ordinance allowing transgendered people to use the restroom that aligns with their gender identity; and

WHEREAS, North Carolina's H.B.2 invalidates Charlotte's entire anti-discrimination law and prevents all North Carolina cities and counties from enacting any law that protects LOBTQ citizens from discrimination; and

WHEREAS, North Carolina's H.B.2 is inconsistent with the work and values of the City of Shoreline to promote equity and inclusion and to advance social justice for the citizens of Shoreline; and

WHEREAS, the use of discretionary public taxpayer dollars should, to the extent possible, reflect the values of the people of the City of Shoreline and should not be used to support the economies of businesses and governments that support and enact discriminatory laws and policies; and

WHEREAS, the City of Shoreline is a member of the National League of Cities, which has chosen to continue to hold its 2017 national conference in Charlotte, North Carolina, and the Shoreline City Council feels strongly that it cannot in good conscience expend public monies for travel to North Carolina due to the passage of H.B.2; and

WHEREAS, the City of Shoreline applauds the City of Charlotte, North Carolina for taking steps to protect LGBTQ rights; and

WHEREAS, the City of Shoreline will stand with those who are fighting for equity in North Carolina and elsewhere across the country;

NOW, THEREFORE, THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SHORELINE, HEREBY RESOLVES:



ADOPTED BY THE CITY COUNCIL ON SEPTEMBER 19, 2016.

Mayor Christopher Roberts

TTEST:

essica Simulcik Smith



Chris Roberts Mayor

Shari Winstead Deputy Mayor

Will Hall

Doris McConnell

Keith A. McGlashan

Tesse Salomon

Keith Scully

September 23, 2016

Mayor Jennifer W. Roberts Office of the Mayor 600 East Fourth Street, 15th Floor Charlotte, NC 28202

Dear Mayor Roberts:

In support of the City of Charlotte, the Shoreline (Washington) City Council on September 19, 2016, adopted Resolution No. 395 Prohibiting Non-Essential City-Related Travel to the State of North Carolina (enclosed). The City's travel ban is in response to the recently passed North Carolina law (commonly referred to as "HB2") that revokes local civil rights protections for Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgendered, and Queer (LGBTQ) people across the state and requires transgender people to use the restrooms of the gender on their birth certificate in government buildings.

By adopting Resolution No. 395, the Shoreline City Council confirmed that HB2 is inconsistent with the work and values of the City of Shoreline to promote equity and inclusion and to advance social justice for the citizens of Shoreline. And, to the extent possible, the Council believes the use of discretionary public taxpayer dollars should reflect the values of the people of the City of Shoreline and should not be used to support economies that sustain and enact discriminatory laws and policies. Further, Shoreline has encouraged other cities and local government associations in the Puget Sound Region and nationally to adopt measures similar to Shoreline's Resolution No. 395. The Shoreline City Council supports the City of Charlotte and all others that promote the principles of social justice, equity, and inclusion for all its citizens and visitors.

Sincerely,

Christopher Roberts

Mayor

cc: City Councilmembers

RESOLUTION NO. 395

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SHORELINE, WASHINGTON PROHIBITING NON-ESSENTIAL CITY-RELATED TRAVEL TO THE STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA

WHEREAS, the North Carolina State Legislature adopted and North Carolina Governor Pat McCrory signed into law North Carolina House Bill 2 (H.B.2), which revokes civil rights protections for Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgendered and Queer (LGBTQ) people; and

WHEREAS, North Carolina's H.B.2 overturns an impending City of Charlotte, North Carolina ordinance allowing transgendered people to use the restroom that aligns with their gender identity; and

WHEREAS, North Carolina's H.B.2 invalidates Charlotte's entire anti-discrimination law and prevents all North Carolina cities and counties from enacting any law that protects LQBTQ citizens from discrimination; and

WHEREAS, North Carolina's H.B.2 is inconsistent with the work and values of the City of Shoreline to promote equity and inclusion and to advance social justice for the citizens of Shoreline; and

WHEREAS, the use of discretionary public taxpayer dollars should, to the extent possible, reflect the values of the people of the City of Shoreline and should not be used to support the economies of businesses and governments that support and enact discriminatory laws and policies; and

WHEREAS, the City of Shoreline is a member of the National League of Cities, which has chosen to continue to hold its 2017 national conference in Charlotte, North Carolina, and the Shoreline City Council feels strongly that it cannot in good conscience expend public monies for travel to North Carolina due to the passage of H.B.2; and

WHEREAS, the City of Shoreline applauds the City of Charlotte, North Carolina for taking steps to protect LGBTQ rights; and

WHEREAS, the City of Shoreline will stand with those who are fighting for equity in North Carolina and elsewhere across the country;

NOW, THEREFORE, THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SHORELINE, HEREBY RESOLVES:



ADOPTED BY THE CITY COUNCIL ON SEPTEMBER 19, 2016.

Mayor Christopher Roberts

ATTEST:

lessica Simulcik Smith